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Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

This week has been a busy week for Year 11, with 8 GCSE exams taking place. Next week is also a 
really packed one, with 9 exams taking place. After that, everyone gets a well earned break before we 
return on the 2nd June.

Year 7 had a Respect Day yesterday, where they spent the day learning about First Aid and healthy 
living. The day was finished off with a Zumba session in the hall to demonstrate to the Year 7s how to 
maintain a healthy heart whilst still having lots of fun! We also held Progress Evening for Year 7 last 
night, and it was lovely to see so many parents and carers in school on such a lovely sunny evening.

As previously mentioned, we are unfortunately in a position where we need to increase the canteen 
prices. We have not increased prices for several years, and the canteen does not work at a profit. 
However, the cost to us of both food and energy has risen and we can no longer operate at current 
prices. Later in this bulletin you will find the new price list, which will come into effect from Monday 2nd 
June. Where children are entitled to free school meals, the amount credited to their account each day 
still covers the daily meal deal. 

I promised you that I would review the PE kit for warm weather. The warm weather looks set to continue 
next week, so we will continue with the PE kit. Pupils have responded well to this; however, please 
could I ask you to remind your children to bring equipment and particularly locker keys. The office has 
been overwhelmed with requests to open lockers; we will be unable to offer this service next week, 
other than in emergencies. It is likely that we will be back in full uniform after the half term break. 

Mrs. Batson
Headteacher
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Key Dates - May

● Friday 23rd May: Last day of term

Key Dates - June

● Monday 2nd June: School reopens

Learning Challenge Week  (14th-18th July 2025)

The most fabulous week of the year is nearly upon us! Learning Challenge Week is a project based 
learning week and it is part of what makes Parklands a very special and unique place to learn and 
work. We are very proud of Learning Challenge Week and you will be invited in to see the culmination 
of their work during Festival Day.

During this week, Year 7 will be working on their Island Challenge in their House Teams and will be 
earning huge points towards the house cup!
For year 8 and 9, they will be taking part in a specific challenge, which relates to skills they have 
identified as ones they need to work on. This week, all year 8 and 9 got their groups for Learning 
Challenge Week and got a sneak peek of the challenge they will be taking part in and we hope they 
are excited!

A lot of work goes into this week from all staff and they put so much effort into making their challenges 
wonderful. Pupils will work on lots of new, different skills and will push themselves out of their comfort 
zone but, most importantly, they will have FUN! 

More information will come in the bulletin nearer to the time.

Year 11 

We are delighted to inform you that the Parklands Yearbook 2025 is now available to order. It is 
available on SCOPAY for a cost of £22.00. Orders can be placed up to Friday 20th June and the 
yearbooks will be available for collection on results day on Thursday 21st August.

The class of 2025 had a very different experience to the year groups that went before them, ending 
primary school and starting high school during the pandemic. They didn’t experience the usual 
conventions that take place to mark the milestones of ending junior school or starting at Parklands. 
We hope the Parklands Yearbook will go some way to providing you with special memories and a long 
lasting keepsake from the end of another milestone in life - the end of 5 years at Parklands.
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Polite reminder - Uniform and Standards
A big thank you to those pupils and parents who are supporting us to uphold our uniform standards. 
However, we still have a minority of our pupils who are still not getting it right. Please see below some 
of the areas which are causing us the most issues;

Pupils’ hair colour should be of a natural colour - blue and pink are not natural! 
Socks should be black or navy and should not be sports socks. 
False nails/nail varnish of any description are not permitted. 
Makeup is not allowed nor are false eyelashes. Year 11s may wear discreet makeup. 
The only jewellery that is permitted is a watch. All other jewellery will be confiscated until the end of 
the week.

School will be the final arbiter with regards to uniform and standards. Should any pupil continue to 
disregard our school policy then further sanctions will be applied. 

Y9 and Y11 same day detentions

Please be aware that if your child should receive a BfL 1 or 0 they will be required to serve a same 
day detention after school from 3pm until 3.30pm. We hope this sanction may lead to an improved 
focus and better behaviour in lessons.

We will endeavour to notify you by text message should your child need to attend the detention 
however please be aware this may not always be possible depending on the time of day. For example, 
if your child receives a 1 or 0 during their P5 lesson we may not be able to notify you ahead of picking 
your child up at the end of the day. You can also monitor your child’s BFL on the EduLink app under 
the ‘Attendance’ section.

Thank you for your ongoing support.



Year 11

Year 11

On Friday 23rd May, following the morning English exam, study leave will begin. Pupils will be free to 
leave school at 10:45am, or at 11:10am for those with extra time. Pupils will then have a week free 
from exams to rest and prepare for the remaining exams after the half-term break.

From Monday 2nd June, pupils will only be required to attend school for their scheduled exams. Full 
school uniform must be worn for all examinations. During this period, a study room will be available 
in the library for any pupils who wish to revise in a quiet space rather than at home. This facility will 
remain available until the end of the GCSE period on Friday 20th June.

If pupils would like last minute guidance or support from their teachers during study leave, they are 
welcome to attend their timetabled lessons, where staff will be present. Some subjects may also 
offer final masterclasses during these sessions. Individual departments will provide further details as 
needed.

A few important reminders:

● Please arrive by 8:25am for morning exams and meet in the dining room. You should be on 
the concourse by 8:45am.

● Please arrive at 1:30pm for afternoon exams via the Southport Road gate entrance and 
be on the concourse by 1:45pm. There is no need to go through reception.

● If you are arriving at school after 9:20am, you must enter via the visitor entrance on 
Southport Road and go through reception. However, there is no need to sign in at 
reception.

● If you are in school solely to revise, please sign in at the library when you arrive and sign 
out when you leave.

● If you are attending a masterclass, please sign in with your teacher.

● Full school uniform must be worn at all times while on site. This includes for exams, 
lessons, and revision.

● The Astley Park gates will be closed by 9:00am and will reopen at 2:50pm each day. If you 
are arriving or leaving outside of these times, you must use the Southport Road entrance.

Kind regards,
Mr Metcalf



Attendance

Weekly Attendance Update

As part of our ongoing commitment to fostering a positive and successful learning environment at 
Parklands, we would like to provide you with an update on the overall attendance across the school. 
Regular attendance is essential for student success, and we want to share important information 
regarding current trends, key attendance goals and ways we can work together to support all of our 
students.

We currently have 86 students who have 100% attendance so far this year. If your child is one of 
these students please congratulate them and continue to encourage their attendance, it is a great 
achievement.

Students are expected to be in the school building at 8:25am, heading to form at 8:30am and be in 
form by 8:35am. If they are arriving between 8:35am and 9:15am for any reason they need to enter 
through the pupil entrance and be signed in at the Top Office.

House Attendance % last 
week

Attendance % this 
year so far

Australasia 90.7% 92.8%

Asia 93.6% 94.8%

Europe 93.2% 94.6%

South America 92.7% 94.3%

Africa 93.5% 93.9%

Whole School 92.4% 93.4%
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 49 pupils to date
Year 8: 50 pupils to date
Year 9: 39 pupils to date
Year 10: 48 students to date
Year 11:  40 students to date
All: 226 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here 

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 156 pupils
Year 8: 146 pupils
Year 9: 139 pupils

Year 10: 162 students
Year 11: 162 students

All: 765 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

      Year 7: 139 pupils
Year 8: 114 pupils
Year 9: 94 pupils

Year 10: 126 students
Year 11: 100 students

All:  573 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/17253Xr1y0SiuxklCTWfF5kamgPGtGYgdjoLJn37cSak/edit?slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Shine for Sally

We presented our two chosen charities with the money raised from 'Shine for Sally 4'. They both 
received £3,000.00 from our amazing total of £6,000.00.
It is lovely to be able to give something back to these two amazing charities who supported Sally & 
continue to support her family. A huge thank you to everyone involved. We have done Sally proud 💜
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PE Update week beginning 12th May 2025

A great start to the summer term with glorious weather too! Remember to check out the new summer 
extra curricular timetable which includes athletics, rounders, cricket, flag football and tennis!  Lessons 
outside will continue unless it is unsafe to do so. Remember, there is no need to sign up just look at 
the extra curricular timetable, choose an activity, bring a kit and attend! 

Year 7 Boys and Girls Football. Two teams were selected to compete in the annual 7 a side Rotary 
Cup against all schools in the South Ribble district. The girls played fantastic football showcasing 
great skill and teamwork narrowly missing out on a chance to make it through to the next stage of the 
competition. The boys played well. Their last game was the highlight with goals, body on the line 
defending and fantastic saves. Well done to both teams! 

Year 10  Boys Football  - at home against Holy Cross. What a glorious day for football! The team 
dominated and won 3-1. Well done!!  
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This Week in KS3 Religious Studies
Our KS3 classes are well on their way through their summer term topics. To support learning at home, 
here are some discussion questions you could explore with your child this week:
Year 7 - Wealth and Poverty

● Which charities are working to end poverty in the UK?
● What do these charities do to help people in need?
● How can young people like you support these charities?

Year 8 – Life After Death
● What do Hindu funerals usually involve?
● Why is the River Ganges important in Hindu death rituals?
● How do these practices reflect Hindu beliefs about the afterlife?

Year 9 – Religion and Life
● Why do Christians and Muslims believe the world is valuable?
● What is the difference between stewardship and dominion?
● Do you think humans have cared well for the world? Why or why not?
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A huge congratulations to former Head Studenta Seb Holbert, who is taking on the Lead Role of Jamie 
New, in Everybody’s Talking About Jamie at the Blackpool Grand Theatre, and Ebony Williams who is 
playing the part of Bex.

Also congratulations to Jake, playing a named student, in the same production.

This is a fantastic achievement and a testament to their talent and hard work. We’re incredibly proud 
of you all - break a leg!

The show is running from Wednesday 28th to Saturday 31st May with Blackpool and Fylde Light 
Opera Company (BFLOC).



Careers

Click here for career news.

Lots of great opportunities in this week’s Career News: competitions, webinars, virtual work 
experience, apprenticeship vacancies, open days and much more!

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/Careers/SPRING_25_Issue_15.pdf
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Vacancies

Click here for full details.

https://aspirationalfutures.face-ed.co.uk/Vacancies/Detail?campaignRef=SCH-AFM-0047
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